
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 26, 2021  

 

Present:  Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:  None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon 

 

The board approved the following: 

Michael Coyle Map 219   Lot 19   -New Barn 

Sugar Hill Realty Holdings – Map 221, Lot 23 Interior Renovations 

603 Solar – Town of Sugar Hill Solar Project 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Robert Benson Map 208, Lot 5.1 

 

Jennifer advised the board that Santy Logging had contacted Road Agent Doug Glover about 

filling some holes and adding fill to the Class VI road off Dyke Road.  As long as it is not the 

town doing work it remains a Class VI road.  The reason for doing the work is they will be doing 

additional logging in the area. 

 

The broadband survey is now on the website through Google docs and will also be mailed out to 

all property owners this week.  This information is needed as the town moves forward in the 

broadband process. 

 

The board approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse on September 3, 2021 by the North 

Country Health Consortium for a staff meeting. 

 

The board will send Christine Mealey a copy of the town noise ordinance and explain any 

changes to same mut be made through a vote at Town Meeting. 

 

The board approved the spending of $1500 to have two maple trees removed and existing trees 

cleaned up and trimmed at the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse. 

 

The board received a complaint from Alice Poole in regard to the heavy truck traffic on Birches 

Road.  Questioned about having walking signs added.  The board will have Chief Ho-Sing-Loy 

work with the Road Agent Doug Glover to get some walking signs and Chief Ho-Sing-Loy will 

see about bringing the portable sign over but with a narrow road it is hard to place where it won’t 

get hit.  He will look into purchasing some smaller light up speed limit signs that could be placed 

on town roads.  The board also received a letter from Brook O’Day who lives on Main Street 

about the speed of traffic by their residence.  The board will see if the State will allow for the 

new sign installed by the Pioneer Barn to be moved closer to the Main Street area.  In addition, 

they will ask the Chief for more of a presence by the PD. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of July 19, 2021 seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 



With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. ELLMS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday August 2, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


